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“I Am” hath sent me unto you.
Ex.3:14
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Report by Roy Wanta:

Nicodemus
It has been about six years since the first time I met Nicodemus.

When he came to see me, it was a life-and-death situation. He had a
tumor along his jaw line large enough to the point of cutting off his air
supply, and he was have difficulty eating. The growth got bigger each
week. We had put him in a hospital to have the cancerous growth
removed by surgery. Having the help of Pastor John and working with
the doctors at the time was an experience. After the successful surgery,
Nicodemus was able to go back to school and even has developed an
ability to preach.

However, these past couple of months, his lower jaw has started
aching a lot and hurts to the point that it is keeping him up at nights. He
has been told, after going to the doctors, that the surgery could not be
done as well in Nigeria as if it were done in the United States. Without
insurance, there is no way we can afford to bring Nicodemus here for
surgery. For now, we will have to try to get assistance for the surgery
and to keep him healthy before any cancer comes back and attacks him
again. The doctors that did the surgery six years ago were a medical
team from the US, who are no longer there. If there is anyone that can
do something for this young man or knows of a medical team that
might be going to Nigeria, please let us know.

Needs of the Women
If anyone has any way we can help the widows buy seed

so that they can grow a garden at the site, let us know. As
you know from our last newsletter, the well is in and now we
have a pump house to secure the well. We still need to get a
generator, which would cost about $600 USD, that can stay
in the pump house. Then water could be used for drinking or
watering the seeds at any time.



from the desk of Reverend John
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School Registration

I went to the Ministry of
Education and have obtained
the government form. So the
process has commenced. The
Area Inspector of Education

will lead a team to the school site one month from today to
know how prepared we are. We are required by law to have
a permanent site and a block building that will contain
three classrooms. Note, the block building is according to
their measurement specification of 20 by 50 feet. We are
also required to have a water supply and to construct a
standard water system toilet. Thank God we have water at
the site now. So, we are faced with the problem of raising a
three-classroom block building and constructing toilets.
$3000 USD will finish this project to 90%. This is the
number one priority in our next step for the school and
orphanage. We will put the building up with partitions for
classrooms and use it as a church, too. This would be a
multi-purpose building which could also be used on
Saturdays by the widows to earn money by grinding cassava
and corn if we are able to purchase a grinding machine.

Cataract Surgery Update

Georgena Nwonu, the widow with
the cataract problem, has started her
appointments again. At her June 18th
appointment, we may be told if she can
proceed to have the surgery.

I want to thank all of you who remember this mission in prayer, to those that have worked endlessly and to
those that financially continue to support the needs. Remember, any donation that you make goes to wherever

you designate it to go, and there are no administrative fees or expenses taken from the funds.

Calvary Greetings

I read Deuteronomy 14:28-29 this morning
with a deeper revelation. I saw four types
of people we must give to in order to make
God's blessings a guarantee. They are the:

1. Levites – that is, men and women
who are God’s ministers

2. Strangers
3. Orphans
4. Widows

I realized that all the partners of “I AM”
World Outreach Mission are giving to these
categories of people, and the Lord must
bless you abundantly. As a way of
continuing with this good work, I have a
request to please help us, if you could, to
buy a cassava grinding machine and more
sewing machines. This will boost our Skill
Acquisition Center and help the poor
widows make their own living. Remain
blessed.

Yours in Christ,
Rev. John Ani

“I would be out of business if not for the generator that was
purchased for me during the last trip of the “I Am” team in
March, 2012. The electricity to the public has been out for
almost two months with maybe a hour or two once a week.
I say from my heart, ‘thank you’ for the generator.” – Cletus

Yes, it not unusual for electricity to be out for two
months or more. About the last week of each month,
before the billing comes due, power comes on for one to
two hours a day and then, when the new month starts,
it is barely on again.

Testimony of Cletus at Church on May 27th

Thank You

“At the end of every third year you shall bring out the
tithe of your produce of that year and store it up

within your gates. And the Levite...and the stranger
and the fatherless and the widow who are within

your gates, may come and eat and be satisfied, that
the Lord your God may bless you in all the work of
your hand which you do.” Deuteronomy 14:28-29


